Charter Township of Gun Plain
Special Meeting
February 7, 2012

A special meeting was called to order by supervisor Vandenberg at 6:00 pm. The following board
members were present Vandenberg, Meert, Moerman, Morrison, Pearson, Corbin and Kopka.

The board met to discuss which road projects the township would be doing for 2012/2013 and review
the Sewer Study.

Roads

The gravel areas will be 9" Street between 106™ Ave and Miller Rd, 110" Ave to 2™ Street, 5™ and 103"
for a total of 2.711 miles in the amount of approximately $30,000.00.

The Chip and Seal areas are 112", 110" 1%, and Miller between 6 St and 8" St. The board also
discussed chip sealing Golfview Drive, the board decided to pave this area of road because of the
condition of the road and the heavy use of Golfview Drive.

Kopka motioned to keep gravel and chip seal the same and discussed and pave Golfview Drive instead of
chip sealing. Vandenberg seconded. Meert yes, Moerman yes, Morrison yes, Vandenberg yes, Pearson
yes, Corbin yes and Kopka yes. Motion carried. Corbin noted that he would rather chip seal all of the
roads this year instead of paving Golfview Dr. Meert and Kopka felt that we should match the voted
road millage and spend the extra money to pave Golfview before it loses its base.

Sewer Study

The board agreed that we have to pass on to the residents the $3.90 from the City of Plainweli this year
as well as next year. The township recent sewer study shows that the board must also raise our portion
by approximately $6.06. Meert asked if the board could do our portion over a two year period and the
board stated that according to our study we cannot wait.

A special meeting for Law Enforcement will be held on March 15, 1012 at 7:00 pm at the Gun Plain
Township Hall.

Adjournment

Vandenberg motioned to adjourn at 7:23pm. Seconded by Pearson. Motion carried.



